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PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

Florida Theatre Building, Suite 700, 128 East Forsyth Street, Jacksonville, Florida 32202
Telephone (904) 630-1900 Fax (904) 630-2912

SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON JANUARY 13, 1994

PRESENT

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: STAFF

Lou Myers, Chairman Balraj Mehta, Jacksonville Plng. and Dev. Dept.
Juanita Baker Captain Mark Bowen, Office of The Sheriff
William Bodie Gerlieve Oliver, Duval County School System
James Brown

Elaine Burnett

George Carter OTHERS

Pat Council

Edith Green Brian J. Davis
Rebecca Highsmith Alan Mosley
Barney Roberts Gregory Owens
Rev. Eugene Mobley John Shellhorn
Henry C. O’Miley Judith Rossetti
Renora White

Alton Yates

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6.10. P.M. After the invocation, Pledge of
Allegiance and introductions, Mr. Myers introduced Mr. Alan Mosley, Chief, Utilities Engineering
Division of the City for a presentation on the proposed water/sewer project in Lincoln Villa
Neighborhood.

Mr. Mosley described the Lincoln Villa water and sewer project which is estimated to cost $13.5
million and is funded through the Mayor’s Renaissance Program. Fifty percent of the property
owners in the area must agree to have the service. Once the system is installed, the Ordinance Code
requires all property owners in the area to connect to the system. Private costs to the property
owners for connection charges etc; will vary from $4000 to $7000 per dwelling unit. Financial aid
is available to qualified low and moderate income households for this purpose. He then distributed
copies of various forms and other information relevant to the project.

Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Mosley for his presentation and stated that he had asked committee members
Ms. Baker, Ms. Oliver, Rev. Eugene Mobley and Ms. Burnett to research the Crime Issue from
different perspectives and report at this meeting. He asked them to present their findings.

Ms. Baker said that she had contacted and was pleased to introduce Ms. Judith Rossetti, Victims
Services Coordinator, Jacksonville Community Services Department and Mr. Brian J. Davis, Chief
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Assistant State Attorney who will speak on the subject from their respective perspectives.

Ms. Rossetti explained that her Division offers assistance to victims of crime. The programs include
Counseling, Support Groups, Victim Compensation, Criminal Justice and Court Support, Education
and Training, and Financial Assistance. She briefly explained each program, answered questions
and distributed brochures explaining the programs.

Mr. Davis described the organizational changes made in the State Attorney’s office to upgrade the
Juvenile Justice Division and briefly explained various preventive as well as punitive programs
involving State Attorney’s Office to deter juvenile crimes, e.g; School Conflict Resolution, Program
for At-Risk Students (PAS), Expanded Youth Mediation Program (YMP), Early Delinquency
Intervention Program (EDIP), Mentor Program, Prosecution of Serious Habitual Juvenile Offenders
as Adults, and Habilitation and Aftercare of Jailed Juveniles. Adding that more needs to be done,
he recommended education/counseling for juveniles in jail, more supervised recreational activities,
more dedicated funding for crime prevention, additional Resource Officers in schools, revised
truancy rules for easy reporting, changing mandatory school age from 16 to 18 years, providing
immunity to school personnel for controlling disruptive students, and greater discretion and authority
for judges.

Ms. Oliver described the Security Measures being used in Duval County Public Schools. These
include Hiring of Security Investigators/Detectives, School Resource Officers, weapon searches,
Youth Crime Watch Program, 390-SAVE phone line, Emergency Assistance Response (EAR),
Security Aides, Two-way radios, Emergency Alarm units, Crime Prevention Through Environmental
Design (CPTED), Video Surveillance, the Program for At-Risk Students (PAS), and Know Your
Policeman. On 26th January, a new program "Victory over Violence" will be initiated. She
remarked that the school system’s primary mission is to provide quality education. The effort
devoted to crime prevention takes the scarce resources away from the primary objective.

Ms. Burnettt described the "Coalition for Drug Free Jacksonville" program of the Office of the
Sheriff for youth, parents and employers, and "Shoot Baskets and not Brothers" after school program
offered by the Parks and Recreation Department of the City. She distributed copies of "Crime
Prevention Programs and Assistance" offered by the Office of the Sheriff.

Rev. Mobley distributed copies of SB 68 relating to crime which is being considered for introduction
in the 1994 state legislature. He also distributed copies of brochures containing addressees and
phone numbers of local, state and federal elected officials from this area.

Mr. John Shellhorn of the Regulatory and Environmental Services Department discussed "Jaxpride"
which is an umbrella group comprised of several grass root civic organizations engaged in programs
for neighborhood clean up, beautification and improvement. The week of 2/26 through 3/6/94 will
be observed as the "Neighborhood Jaxpride Week" to disseminate information about the organization
and its activities.

Mr. Barney Roberts explained the key ingredients for implementing a successful "Neighborhood
Crime Watch" program.
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The Chairman thanked all the speakers for their presentations. He split the Committee into three
small groups and stated that the groups will meet for about fifteen minutes to consider the issues.
The Committee will reconvene after that for the groups to make their recommendations. Before that
he said Mr. Mehta has some announcements and informational materials for the members.

Mr. Mehta announced the appointment of Mr. John Wright to the Committee. Mr. Madison Smith,
originally appointed on this Committee, has been transferred to the Southwest CPAC.

He added that it is intended to use the Citizens Planning Advisory Committees (CPACs) as the
primary vehicle for citizen involvement in all the projects and programs for their areas.
Accordingly, all the projects proposed by any local government department or agency for any part
of Planning District 5, will be presented to this Committee for input. The Mayor’s office is being
kept informed about the activities of these committees through the filing of a brief report subsequent
to every meeting. Any problem, issue or need identified by this Committee will be reported to the
Neighborhood Response Team (NRT) created by Mayor’s Executive Order. The NRT will furnish
a timely written response to the Committee on the subject. Minor problems, or emergency issues
can be reported directly by the citizens to the Mayor’s Office. Mr. Mehta distributed copies of the
"Mayor’s Complaint Form" for reporting such issues. Once the form is filed, the person filing the
complaint will receive a written response indicating how the problem is being addressed. Finally,
Mehta distributed copies of Government is Your Business: A Guide to Government Operations in
Duval County, copies of a summary report containing ideas on crime being discussed by other
CPACs, and also copies of Florida Urban Partnership Resolution Number 94-01 resulting from the
summit on crime of Mayors and Police Chiefs of major urban areas in the State held earlier in the
month in Jacksonville.

After the break-up session, Ms. Juanita Baker speaking for Group 1 stated that the group endorses
all the recommendations in the summary report distributed by Mr. Mehta with the addition of street
lighting. Ms. Burnett presented recommendations from Group 2 which include; Job creation, street
lighting, incorporation of CPTED in the Ordinance Code, Boot Camp, curfew for children,
Neighborhood Patrols, more policemen, neighborhood clean up programs, and more parks and after
school supervised recreation for children. Ms. Renora White stated that Group 3 recommends City
programs for family bonding, pre-marital classes, and job training.

Mr. Myers asked that the members give serious consideration to all that has been presented and
discussed and be prepared to make final recommendations, which will be sent to the Mayor, at the
next meeting of the Committee which will be held on February 10, 1994 at 6.00 P.M. at the same
location.

The meeting was adjourned at 9.10 P.M.

Date

Lou Myers, Chairman
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE NORTHWEST CITI-
ZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
November 17, 1994

mmittee Members Presen the n
Lou Myers, Chairman John Crofts, Staff
Elaine Burnett, Vice Chairman Phillips Grissinger, Public Works
Eidth Green Dale Smith, Public Works
Jerry Jones Kenneth Avery, Staff
John Mc Pherson Nelson Johnson, State Attorney Office
Barney Roberts Gregory Owens, Staff
Renora White F.B. Williams
Alton Yates Norman Study

Johnson Florce
Kourtney Johnson

Mr. Lou Myers, The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. After observing a
moment of silence in lieu of a prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance, the Chairman stated that we
do have a quorum.

The Chairman introduced Mr. Phillip Grissinger and Mr. Dale Smith from the Department of
Public Works to addressed the committee on Stromwater Management utility. Mr. Grissinger
stated that the city has invested over 30 million dollars over the last 35 years in stormwater
improvement projects. Right now drainage projects are funded out of the general fund in which
the department compete with other city agencies for these funds. The department has over 11.8
million for the clean-up of ditches, the repair of pipes and the fixing up of man-holes in the
streets. The department right now has no dedicated funding sources, and that’s one of the
problems we must solve, how do we get money on a regular bases for stormwater improve-
ments. Mr. Grissinger stated that the city proposed to generate funds for stormwater
management through a user fee. He explained that residential and non-residential property will
be assessed a monthly fee based on a formula which determines average impervious area. The
average impervious area of 1,940 square feet is defined as one Equivalent Residential Unit
(ERU). Mr. Smith stated that the charges for the average residential household will be billed
a monthly fee of $2.50 which is one ERU, and commercial or industrial property owners will
be billed based on the number of ERU calculated for each parcel of land. The fee would be
added to the current JEA bills. The committee posed several questions which Mr. Grissinger and
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Mr. Smith answered concerning Srormwater Utility. Mr. Grissinger handed out an informational
brochure on the Stormwater Management Utility.

The Chairman thanked Mr. Grissinger and Mr. Smith for their presentation.

Mr. Nelson Johnson of the State Attorney Office addressed the committee on the One-on-One
program. This program is a volunteer mentor program that pairs adults with non-violent juvenile
offenders between the ages of 13 through 17. The program requires that the adult mentors have
from one to two meetings or phone calls per week. The focus of this program is to redirect the
youth’s life through a genuine supportive relationship which offers positive reinforcement for
achievements and constructive criticism for behavior which is unacceptable and needs
improvement. Mr. Johnson answered several questions concerning the program.

The Chairman thanked Mr. Johnson for his presentation.

Nominating sub-committee report: The Chairman stated that since no one from that committee
was present, we will defer the report until the December CPAC meeting.

The Zoning and Land Use sub-committee report: Application for Zoning Exception E-94-91
(Construction and Demolition Landfill). The CPAC committee voted to send a letter in
opposition to the Chairman of the Planning Commission on the proposed exception which is
schedule for a public hearing on November 23, 1994.

Mr. Ken Avery handed out draft copies of the MPO (Metropolitan Planning Organization)
Public Involvement Plan for informational purposes to the CPAC members.

The Chairman decided that for the December special Christmas meeting we will have only
reports from the different subcommittees and than start our special Christmas dinner for the
CPAC members and their guest.

Sub-Committees established as of October 13, 1994 CPAC meeting:

a. The Nominating committee: Ms. Pat Council, Ms. Gerlieve Oliver and Ms. Edith
Green.

b. The Infrastructure committee: Mr. Buddy Spradley, Mr. Charles Edwards and Mr.
Greg Owens.

¢. The Zoning and Land Use committee: Ms. Juanita Baker

The meeting adjourned at 8:40 P.M.
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON FEBRUARY 9, 1994

PRESENT

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: ' STAFF

Lou Myers, Chairman Balraj Mehta, Jacksonville Plng. and Dev. Dept.
Juanita Baker Captain Mark Bowen, Office of The Sheriff
James Brown

Elaine Burnett

Edith Green

Jerry Jones OTHERS
Barney Roberts

Rev. Eugene Mobley Thomas Atkins
Henry C. Miley Bill Mann
Buddy Spradley Gregory Owens
Renora White Roger Sharp
Alton Yates John Shellhorn

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6.10. P.M. After the invocation, and Pledge of
Allegiance, Mr. Myers introduced Mr. Roger Sharp, deputy director of Engineering, Jacksonville
Transportation Authority for a presentation on the proposed Soutel Drive Improvement project.

Mr. Sharp introduced Bill Mann of Landers and Atkins, Planners and Architects to present the
proposed project. Mr. Mann stated that the proposal involves a study of the Soutel Drive -Pritchard
Road corridor from I-295 on the west to [-95 on the east with the possibility of linking the two side
with a bridge over the Trout River. He indicated that Hammer, Siler,and George of Maryland were
the consultants to study the economic impacts of the proposed project. He also indicated that studies
of this project go back to sixties. He then described the major features of the project.

In answer to questions, Mr. sharp expressed that most likely outcome of this study would be to link
Soutel Drive with I-295 on the west and make some cosmetic improvements to Soutel Drive from
Old Kings Road to Lem Turner Road in order to improve the appearance of the corridor and the
development along it. Because of the strong opposition from local community, specially residents
of Riverview area, no action is likely to be taken on the proposed extension east of Lem Turner
Road.

Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Sharp and Mr. Mann for their presentation.
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The chairman then asked every committee member to present their recommendations on Crime.
After all the members had presented their recommendations, Ms. Elaine Burnett read a mission
statement. With the Committee members agreeing, the Chairman directed the staff to prepare a draft
"Crime Report" from the proposals made by the committee members. The Mission Statement
drafted by Ms. Burnett shall be incorporated into the report. The draft report shall be mailed to all
the members by no later than Feb; 11, 1994. The members should call in their comments to Mr.
Mehta or Mr. Avery by Feb; 14, 1994. Thereafter, the report will be finalized and forwarded to
the Mayor on February 15, 1994.

Mr. Mehta distributed a revised list of committee members resulting from the deletion of the names
of Mr. Joseph Prince, Mr. Arthur Sullivan and Mr. Madison Smith and addition of Mr. John
Wright. He introduced Mr. Kenneth Avery, a planner with the Planning and Development
Department who will be taking over as the staff to the committee. Mehta mentioned that the staff
was looking for opportunities for greater publicity for the committee meetings and invited members
to furnish the addresses of various churches, community centers, and other similar places where the
meeting notices could be sent for display.

Mr. Mehta informed the Committee that the Department of Recreation and Parks was conducting a
study for making improvements and expansions to existing parks in the City and would like to
discuss it with the Committee members. Also, the Planning and Development Department prepares
a 5-year Capital Improvement Program for the City every Year. The program includes all projects
by the City involving land acquisition and/or improvement and costing over $25,000. The
Department would like to make a presentation to the committee for any input from the members.

It was decided that the next meeting of the committee will be held on March 10, 1994 at 6.00 P.M.
at the Northwest Regional Library on Edgewood Avenue and will be devoted to the presentation and
discussion of the above mentioned two programs.

The rﬁeeting was adjourned at 8:35 P.M.

Date

Lou Myers, Chairman
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON MARCH 10, 1994

PRESENT

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: TAFE
Lou Myers, Chairman Kenneth Avery
Juanita Baker Balraj Mehta
James Brown Gerlieve Oliver
Elaine Burnett Gregory Owens
Edith Green Lt. Jerry Smoot
Henry C. Miley (for Capt. Bowen)
Renora White

Alton Yates

OTHERS

Janis Fleet John Shellhorn
Matt Frankel Vivian Wakefield
Hal C. Garmon Dan Weimer

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6.10. P.M. After observing a moment of silence in lieu
of prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, it was determined that a quorum was not present. Mr. Myers read
a letter from the Mayor inviting all the committee members to join in a trip to Tallahassee on March 23rd
in support of the crime control legislation. He then introduced Mr. Dan Weimer of the Parks, Recreation
and Entertainment Department to present the Parks Improvement Program for the Northwest District.

Mr. Weimer stated that the 2010 Comprehensive Plan adopted by the City in 1990 establishes City-wide
Level of Service Standards (LOS) for parks and recreation facilities. It requires his department to
conduct a survey of the facilities, review the standards and make recommendations for improvements.
A survey of the facilities has been completed and the LOS have been revised. A sum of $750,000.00
has been allocated in the Mayor’s Renaissance Bond Program for park improvements in each planning
district. He introduced Janis Fleet of Fleet and Associates to present the survey results and proposed park
improvements in the Northwest District. Ms. Fleet distributed copies of a list of all the parks, located
in the District, and their condition. She indicated that the first priority is to upgrade the facilities which
are in poor condition. She distributed copies of a list of projects in the district which are proposed to
be undertaken under the program. In answer to questions, Mr. Weimer stated that the $750,000 can
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON MARCH 10, 1994

P ENT

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: STAFF
Lou Myers, Chairman Kenneth Avery
Juanita Baker Balraj Mehta
James Brown Gerlieve Oliver
Elaine Burnett Gregory Owens
Edith Green Lt. Jerry Smoot
Henry C. Miley (for Capt. Bowen)
Renora White

Alton Yates

OTHER

Janis Fleet John Shellhorn
Matt Frankel Vivian Wakefield
Hal C. Garmon Dan Weimer

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6.10. P.M. After observing a moment of silence in lieu
of prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, it was determined that a quorum was not present. Mr. Myers read
a letter from the Mayor inviting all the committee members to join in a trip to Tallahassee on March 23rd
in support of the crime control legislation. He then introduced Mr. Dan Weimer of the Parks, Recreation
and Entertainment Department to present the Parks Improvement Program for the Northwest District.

Mr. Weimer stated that the 2010 Comprehensive Plan adopted by the City in 1990 establishes City-wide
Level of Service Standards (LOS) for parks and recreation facilities. It requires his department to
conduct a survey of the facilities, review the standards and make recommendations for improvements.
A survey of the facilities has been completed and the LOS have been revised. A sum of $750,000.00
has been allocated in the Mayor’s Renaissance Bond Program for park improvements in each planning
district. He introduced Janis Fleet of Fleet and Associates to present the survey results and proposed park
improvements in the Northwest District. Ms. Fleet distributed copies of a list of all the parks, located
in the District, and their condition. She indicated that the first priority is to upgrade the facilities which
are in poor condition. She distributed copies of a list of projects in the district which are proposed to

be undertaken under the program. In answer to questions, Mr. Weimer stated that the $750,000 can
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only be spent on projects in the Northwest Planning District and for improvements to existing facilities
only. He invited input from the Committee regarding the sites and projects proposed in the list. He
stated that there were other funds which could be utilized for provision of new parks, e.g; Community
Development Block Grant (CDBG) funds, $ 1 million allocation to each council person etc. He said that
he will be back to the Committee at a future date to evaluate other park needs.

Mr. Miley expressed concern about the poor condition of facilities at Wigmore Park. Ms. Baker pointed
out that the abandoned changing room facility in Mallison Park was a major nuisance. No one was
maintaining the structure which was being grossly abused for undesirable activities.

The chairman thanked Mr. Weimer and Ms. Fleet for their presentation and asked the members to review
the lists and make recommendations at the next meeting. He then introduced Mr. Matt Frankel of the
Planning and Development Department to present the City’s Five year Capital Improvement Program
(CIP).

Starting with the definition of a Capital Improvement Project, Mr. Frankel explained the process for the
preparation, review and approval of the 5-year CIP, including the assignment of priorities for funding.
He stated that the projects which are assigned priority one by the City Council are funded for
implementation in the first year of the program and are included in the City’s budget for the year. He
distributed copies of the 1993-1998 and 1994-99 CIPs for the Northwest Planning District pointing out
priority one projects. Mr. Frankel outlined the schedule for the review and approval of the 1994-99 CIP
and invited input from the Committee regarding the proposed projects and priorities for funding. He said
that anyone needing additional information on a project in the CIP should contact him at 630-1904.

The Chairman thanked Mr. Frankel for his presentation and asked the committee members to review the
information and make recommendations at the next committee meeting.

Presentation of Five-year Road Program by the FDOT was postponed until a future meeting.

Mr. Mehta distributed copies of the draft By-Laws for the Committee indicating that the Committee needs
to adopt the By-Laws, with or without modifications, for the conduct of its business. He announced the
appointment of a new member, Mr. Charles Edwards, representing the Northwest Council of PTAs. He
added that the Mayor and the Superintendent of Schools would like to meet with and address the
Committee at one of its meetings.

Mr Yates mentioned a proposal to organize a City-wide Spring Clean-up Day. He asked anyone having
any ideas about the program should contact Mr. Lex Hester at the mayor’s Office. The chairman
expressed that the committee members should tour the area and get a feel of various neighborhoods and
business areas in the district. It was agreed that the staff will organize a bus tour for the committee
members from 1.0 P.M. to 5.0 P.M. on April 8th, 1994. The route should include schools, parks, public
housing projects, condemned properties and other salient features.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 P.M.

Date

Lou Myers, Chairman
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON APRIL 14, 1994

PRESENT

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: STAFF OTHERS
Lou Myers, Chairman Raj Mehta Calvin Burney
Juanita Baker Kenneth Avery Gregory Owens
James Brown - Capt. Mark Bowen Tammy Rios
Edith Green Gerlieve Oliver John Shellhorn
Elaine Burnett Vivian Wakefield
Jerry Jones Phil Worth
Barney Roberts

Buddy Spradley

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6:10. P.M. After the invocation, and Pledge of
Allegiance, the Chairman stated that we do not have a quorum. He mentioned the bus tour of the
district taken by the committee members on April 10, 1994 was very useful, educational and gave
a good perspective of the good and bad parts in the area. He introduced Mr Joseph E. Whitaker,
Deputy Director Downtown Development Authority to make a presentation on the Empowerment
Zone/Enterprise Community Application project.

Mr. Whitaker stated that Title XIII of the Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1993 created the
Empowerment Zones and Enterprise Communities (EZ/EC) as a new program. This program is an
important component of President Clinton Administration’s strategy for revitalizing poverty stricken
inner cities and rural areas, while at the same time empowering people to work together to create
jobs and employment opportunities. The program seeks to create self-sustaining, long term economic
development in areas of pervasive poverty, unemployment and general distress. He stated that the
U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) may designate up to six (6) Urban
Enterprize Zones and up to sixty-five (65) Empowerment Communities. Jacksonville will be
competing for designation as one of the sixty-five Enterprise Communities. He explained the criteria
for designating these communities which include; 1. The total area to be designated may not exceed
twenty (20) square miles, 2. The total population of the EZ/EC area is limited to 10% of the
population of the local government jurisdiction (63,523 persons for Jacksonville), 3. Conditions of
pervasive poverty must exist among 20-30% of the area residents, and 4. The area to be designated
must include whole census tracts which may or may not be contiguous. All demographic data shall
be from the 1990 Census.

Mr. Whitaker stressed that unlike similar other programs in the past, when the programs were
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developed by the local government officials, the major emphasis in this case is that the program
must be grass roots driven. The citizens will decide the boundary of the area(s) to be included in
the EZ/EC application and develop the strategic Plan for removing the conditions of chronic
physical, social and economic distress in the community. He explained the benefits if the City is
successful in getting the designation as EZ\EC. He mentioned that the initial kickoff meeting for
the project is April 18th, 1994 at 6.00 P.M. at the Downtown FCCJ Auditorium and invited the
members of the Northwest District Citizens Planning Advisory Committee to play an active role in
the project.

Mr. Whitaker introduced Mr. Andre Martin to go over the statistical information and geographic
areas eligibility options. With the help of maps, Mr. Martin showed the census tracts in the City
which met the income and poverty level criteria for the program. The total population of the census
tracts, however, exceeded the population criteria. Therefore, some census tracts will have to be
excluded. He then displayed four alternative options for geographic areas which would meet the
population and other requirements of the project.

The speakers answered several questions which were asked by the committee members and
individuals in the audience about the strategic plan, application procedures and the selection of areas.

Mr Myers thanked Mr. Whitaker and Mr. Martin for their presentation. The Committee nominated
Ms. Juanita Baker to participate in the project on behalf of the Committee.

Barney Roberts and Juanita Baker briefed the Committee on the meetings held in their respective
neighborhoods, Sherwood Forest and Lackawanna respectively, on the EZ/EC program. Ms. Baker
read a statement from Rev. Edward Fields, Jr. pastor, Epiphany Baptist Church for the need for a
community service center in the Lackawanna area. The center will serve as a day care facility, a
social activities center for the senior citizens in the area and house a police sub-station.

The Chairman then introduced Mr. Phil Worth from the Florida Department of Transportation
(FDOT) to present the FDOT’s Five Year Road Program. Mr. Worth distributed copies of a
handout showing the FDOT FY 94/95 - FY 98-99 Work Program. With the help of large scale
maps, Mr. Worth showed the types of highway improvements and phasing of the projects in the
program. He also discussed how the program is put together and how changes are made to the
Program. Mr. Worth demonstrated to the committee members how to look up projects in the
handout that are located in the Northwest Planning District. Committee members asked several
questions concerning specific projects in the district.

Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Worth for his excellent presentation.

The Chairman introduced Mr. Calvin Burney, Chief, Transportation Planning Division, Jacksonville
Planning and Development Department. Mr. Burney along with Ms. Tammy Rios of his Division
passed out copies of the FY 1994/95 through FY 1998/99 Transportation Improvement Program
(TIP) for the Northwest Planning District. Mr. Burney stated that the Metropolitan Planning
Organization (MPO) for the Jacksonville Urbanized Area is responsible for the TIP which is a staged
program of transportation improvement projects to be implemented during the next five-years in the
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Jacksonville Urbanized Area. In addition to including all the projects which are included in the
FDOT’s 5-year Road Program, the TIP also includes other modes of transportation such as transit
equipment, pedestrian walkways, bicycle paths/trails and transportation enhancement projects. He
displayed maps showing different types of improvement projects and the year in which these are
proposed to be undertaken. Mr. Burney stated that the MPO has a Citizens Advisory Committee
(CAC) which makes recommendations to the MPO. He said that he was currently reviewing the
composition of the CAC to expand the membership to include representatives from the six District
Citizens Planning Advisory Committees.

Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Burney for his excellent presentation of the transportation planning process
in the City and the Five Year Transportation Improvement Program for the Northwest Planning
District.

Ms. Edith Green representing Washington Heights Association mentioned the serious traffic problem
at Cleveland Road and Moncrief Road. She stated that both Cleveland Road and Moncrief Road are
very busy streets. There are four public schools within a short distance of the intersection. Children
have great difficulty trying to cross the street. There have been several instances of near fatal
accidents at this location. There is a desperate need for a pedestrian crossing or some other
measures for safe pedestrian crossing. It was decided to bring this to the attention of the NRT for
proper action.

Mr. Myers stated that street lighting in most of the areas in the Northwest Planning District was
inadequate. This issue was raised several times during discussion on combating crime in the
community. He would like this to be addressed.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 P.M.

Date _
Mr. Lou Myers, Chairman
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON JUNE 9, 1994

ER NT Others Present
Lou Myers, Chairman John H. Croft, Planning and Development
Juanita Baker Department
Jan!es Brown Ken Avery, Planning and Development
Elaine Burnett, Vice Chairman Department
Edith Green Captain Mark Bowen, Office of the Sheriff
Jerry Jones Gregory Owens, Plannmg and Development
John McPherson Department
Barney Roberts John Shellhorn, Regulatory and Environmentzl
Buddy Spradley
Renora White
Alton Yates

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6:05 P.M. After observing a moment of silence in
lieu of prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance, the Chairman stated that we do have a quorum. Mr.
Myers introduced Mr John McPherson as a new member to the Northwest CPAC committee
representing theNorth Riverside Community Association as its new president.

Mr Myers read a letter from Mayor Ed Austin thanking the Northwest District Citizen Planning
Advisory Committee for having him out to speak on Keeping Jacksonville Beautiful.

Mr. Yates presented the Neighborhood Clean-Up Campaign to the committee in which he stated

that there are several clean-up projects being conducted in the Riverside area that are similar to the
Neighborhood Clean-Up Campaign initiated by the Mayor. Our project will involve neighborhood
organizations working with City Agencies and private businesses for a cleaner environment. Mr.
Yates stated that this clean-up campaign is not just a one time effort but a continuous process for
groups involved. Mr. Yates introduced Mr. John Shellhorn who is the Mayor’s coordinator for the
clean-up campaign. Mr. Shellhorn stated that there will be Neighborhood Subcommittees set up by
Planning Districts and that information packages for the neighborhood, community and business
organizations involved in the Clean-up Campaign will be mailed out hopefuily by the end of June.
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Mr. Shellhorn stated that a proposed kickoff event is being scheduled later this month. This event
will bring public and private groups into this process. He presented a slide presentation on a clean-up
project to the committee.

Several members brought to the attention of the committee about problems of garbage pick-up and
dumper pick-up inside the alleys in the Riverside area. Mr. Yates replied that the dumper problem
was cause by the enforcement of the code which requires fences or gates to be place around

dumpers.
Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Yates and Mr. Shellhorn for their presentation.

Mr. Myers went over the By-Laws page for page with the CPAC Committee. The BY-laws was
adopted by the CPAC Committee with the following changes:

(A)  The Chairman may appoint members to the subcommittee

(B) Subcommittee shall consist of a minimum of two (2) members

(C)  One-Third (1/3) of the total committee shall constitute a quorum for a lawful meeting
of the committee.

(D) If a member fails two of three consecutive regular meetings, the Chairman shall
notify the Director of Planning and Development that the member be relieved of his
duties and another person be appointed to the committee.

(E)  Administrative support: Add Item E-Recording of the minutes.

Mrs. Baker reported on the Empowerment/Enterprise committee actions and reported on Land Use
Applications for the Northwest District.

Mr. Owens reported on the two outstanding requests to the NRT.

The Committee voted to move the August 11, 1994 meeting to Lee High School for Dr. Zenke’s
address to the Committee.

The Committee voted to have a bus tour on June 24, 1994 at 1:00 p.m. to cover some of the areas
that were left off from the first tour.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.
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SUMMARY OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF
THE NORTHWEST CITIZENS PLANNING ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD ON JULY 14, 19%4

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT  OTHER PRESENT

Lou Myers, Chairman The Honorable C.B. Griffin
Elaine Burnett, Vice Chairman Joel Mc Eachin, Staff
Frederic Pinkney Kenneth Avery, Staff

Ida Denson, Cleveland Heights

Roberts
gmsp radley Willie Wills! Cleveland Heights
Renora White Laura Lee, Kinnard Community Club
Alice Lake, Kinnard Community Club
Alton Yates Captain Mark Bowen, Office of the Sheriff
John Shellhorn, Regulatory and Environmental
Services

Chairman Myers called the meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. After observing a moment of silence in
lieu of prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance, the Chairman stated that we do not have a quorum.
Therefore, no official action can be taken by the Committee, although they can have discussions and
presentations. Mr. Myers introduced Reverend Frederic Pinkney as a new member to the Northwest
CPAC committee representing the area around Blue Street and Steele Street. The Honorable C. B.

Griffin, Councilman District 10 was recognized.

Mr. Shellhorn, Mayor’s Coordinator for the Clean-Up Campaign was asked to update the Committee
on the clean-up campaign. Mr. Shellhorn, passed out copies of the new survey form developed to
seek citizen input on specific needs and problems within the neighborhoods and communities. It
should be noted that five neighborhoods submitted proposed clean-up response forms to the CPAC

committee.

Reverend Pinkney stated to the Committee that in his area (Blue Street and Steele Street) there is a
number of vacant and abandoned houses, as well as overgrown yards and lots. Unfortunately, many
of the local residents are senior citizens who can not take an active role in addressing these

community problems. It was stated that during the Clean-Up Campaign those communities with
special populations such as senior citizens will receive additional attention and assistance from the

City and Corporate Volunteers.
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Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Pinkney and Mr. Shellhorn for their presentation.

Mr. Barney Roberts shared his concern for the widespread violation of special handicapped parking
spaces by businesses in the Northwest District. In addition to the lack of enforcement, he believes
that some businesses are not providing enough of these spaces. Mr. Yates, informed the Committee
that his Department has trained many civilian volunteers, most handicapped, to find violators.
Unfortunately, most of the volunteers work on the Southside. However, his Department will direct
more attention to those businesses identified by Mr. Roberts.

Mr. Myers thanked Mr. Roberts for his input on this matter.

Councilman Griffin updated the Committee on several projects including the widening of Soutel
Drive from U.S. 1 to I-295, and the development of the regional park. He stated that although the
park is not developed, the property is still available for public use. He also expressed his concerns
about the continue problem of illegal dumping, and the need for reporting violators.

Mr. Myers thanked Councilman Griffin for his remarks.

Ms. Elaine Burnett asked each Committee Member to briefly described what they are planning for

a clean-up project in their community.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.





